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June 5 - 10am Family Service and 10:30am Adult Service 

   RAINBOW SUNDAY 

 

This Sunday is our annual joyful celebration of diversity and love. 
Please wear a shirt or blouse with a color of the rainbow for our an-
nual UCS  rainbow photo after the service. We will take a focus this 
year on transgender rights with a special sharing by Lionel Schanz. 

  

June 12 - 10am Family Service and 10:30am Adult Service 

 RUMI’S POETIC VISION 

 

Jalal al-Din Muhammad Rumi (1207-1273) was a Sufi poet and mys-
tic. He is widely considered to be one of the finest spiritual poets in 
human history. We will alternate his poems with harp playing by 
Kathleen Guilday, and explore his timeless theme of spiritual appre-
ciation for the gift of life. 

  

  

June 19 - 10:15am Service 

  INTERGENERATIONAL CELEBRATION 

 

We close the 2015-2016 church year and religious education year 
with an intergenerational worship service. We will celebrate being a 
spiritual  community of all ages. Following the service will be our 
annual Father’s Day Picnic. 

  

June 26 – 10:15am Service. Childcare provided. 
  WE’LL BUILD A LAND 

 

Our summer services begin with a sharing by Ellen Schoenfeld 
Beeks   entitled “Racism from a Grandmother’s Perspective” and a 
sharing by a Board Member from the UU Urban Ministry about their 
anti-racism work. We will celebrate with hymn number 121: “We’ll 
Build a Land.” 
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NEW WORSHIP SCHEDULE BEGINS 

ONE SERVICE ONLY AT 10:15AM  
THROUGHOUT THE REST OF JUNE, JULY, AND AUGUST  



This month our 2015-2016 church year comes to a close. We begin our summer services on June 26. 
There will be childcare each Sunday in the summer along with excellent worship services led by 
members of the congregation (coordinated by the minister). 
  

Here are some figures from our 2015-2016 church year: 
− Median attendance at the 10am service – 50 adults and children 

− Median attendance at the 10:30am service – 83 adults 

− Adult membership as of June 2016 – 192 adults 

− Religious education enrollment – 90 children and youth 

− Number of adults and children who came on an average Sunday morning: 135 

− Number of persons who came to UCS programs or meetings on an average week at a time other 
than    Sunday morning: 140 

− Percentage of the congregation (adults and children) who have participated in leading worship 
on a  Sunday morning during the past church year: 50% of the congregation 

  

Of course, some of these figures are my “best educated guess”. But they are roughly accurate. What it 
tells us is that we are a seven day a week spiritual community. We are a highly participatory spiritual 
community. We are a lively spiritual community. In summary: it was a great year. 
 

- Jim Robinson  

From the Minister 

“All changes are more or less tinged with melancholy, for what we are leaving behind 
  is part of ourselves”.         Amelia Barr 

 

It’s hard to imagine that this is the forty-eighth of these messages following twenty-four as Vice Presi-
dent and a few as Chair of Building and Grounds. Thank you for reading these over the years. I hope 
most were good but I also know that a few were pretty bad. A foxy friend of mine lets me know about 
the bad ones. It will feel odd not writing these after so many years but I’ve run out of offices I can 
write from. 

I hope you will be at the Annual Meeting on June 10th. In addition to the budget and election of offic-
ers there will be a couple of amendments to the Bylaws, one regarding the quorum needed for the Spe-
cial Meeting to form a Ministerial Search Committee. Right now the Bylaws require 50% of the vot-
ing members of the congregation to be at that meeting. In spite of a lot of notice we did not meet that 
quorum on May 22nd and perhaps it is an unrealistic goal at this time. We must not lose the concerns 
of the people who originally wrote the Bylaws however: that this is an important matter and some-
times it is not in the best interests of a congregation to search for a new minister right after one leaves. 
I’m sure we can pass an acceptable amendment that respects these concerns like the one that will be 
proposed. 

See you later, 

Jim Mullin 

Presidential Ponderings 



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS 

Register NOW for next year’s RE Program 

It’s summertime. Why register now for next year’s RE program? 

 

• Because it feels good to take an item off of your to-do list. 
• Because your family receives a $10 discount if you register by June 30. 
• Because Louise is out of the office during the month of July. 
• Because RE program planning happens in August. 
• Because we can update pictures on the church website this summer based on the permissions you provide. 
• Because it’s easier for the RE Committee and DRE to take care of this now; September is WILD! 
 

Registration forms can be found in the rack outside the RE office. Or you can register online at: 
 http://www.uusharon.org/religious_education/registration/ 
 

Our action packed 2016-17 program includes the Sunday morning RE program, Our Whole Lives 5-6, Our 
Whole Lives 7-8, Junior Youth Fellowship Group, Senior Youth Group, and a service learning trip to New 
Orleans. 
 

Registration scholarships are available. Please see the Rev. Jim Robinson, Louise Marcoux, or Karen  
Zelevinsky for details.  

If you enjoy hanging around and doing fun things with spirited, thoughtful people, please consider signing up 
as a religious education teacher. 

Don’t worry – you aren’t signing your life away. You choose how many Sundays are right for you to commit 
to: 6? 9? 12?... over a period of 42 weeks. You’ll still have plenty of Sundays left for worship; a whole season 
of sports; travel; and hanging around in your PJs. 

Uncomfortable with adolescents? There’s a place for you on the preschool team. Interested in Social Justice? 
Grades 5-6 will explore social justice all year long! Let Louise know your interests and needs; she will find the 
right teaching assignment for you. 

Sign up in the vestry during coffee hour or speak with Louise Marcoux: dre@uusharon.org. 

Who? Me?!? Teach RE?!? 

There’s a right-sized task for you within our youth ministry. Youth groups (for middle- and high school youth) 
offer our youth the opportunity to take the lead. Adults are welcome to support youth leadership and build be-
loved community. Here’s a sampling of volunteer roles for adults: 
 

• Youth advisor (suppor t weekly Sunday evening meetings of the Senior  Youth Group); 
• Chaperone (dr ive/accompany youth on a local adventure – for social justice, or fun and fellowship); 
• Retreat advisor (accompany youth on an overnight retr eat coordinated by our  Youth Coordinator); 
• CON advisor (accompany youth to a local, youth-led UU overnight conference). 
 

Never done this before? Don’t worry: training is provided. Please contact Louise Marcoux if you are interested 
in being part of the community of adults who support youth empowerment. 

Working with Youth at UCS – an invitation to adults 



We have had another wonderful year 
of RE classes and just two sessions 
remain before we break for the sum-
mer! 
 

The Preschool-Kindergarten chil-
dren are going to learn about people 
with disabilities. The aim is to foster 
empathy and positive images, and 
demonstrate to the children that 
while differences do exist they share 
much in common with disabled peo-
ple. Their final session will celebrate 
all they have done and learned as a 
class this year by sharing memories 
and playing some favorite games. 
 

The Grade 1-2 students will make 
stick puppets as they learn about a 
19th Century Unitarian Minister 
Mary Collson in a session that ex-
plores different ways to help some-
one. Their last session of the year 
will include making flowers and 
learning about Norbert Capek and 
the UU tradition of the Flower Com-
munion. 
 

The Grade 3-4 class is going to cele-
brate Rainbow Sunday while learn-
ing the story of the rainbow flag and 
creating their very own rainbow here 
at church. The theme for their final 
session will be gratitude and appreci-
ation, and they will be creating Fa-
ther’s Day cards. 
 

The first Sunday of June will find 
the Grade 5-6 group completing 
their chalking project. The following 
week they will work on an art exhibit 
showcasing some of their creative 
endeavors from the past year. 
 

The Grade 7-8 students will spend 
the last two sessions of the year con-
cluding their exploration of Christi-
anity. 
 

Have a healthy and happy summer! 

June in Religious Education 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS, Continued 

Our new Youth Coordinator, Sam 
Teitel, is excited to get started here. 
And we’re excited he’s coming. A 
lifelong UU and past youth coordina-
tor in Wayland, Sam brings years of 
experience with relief work in New 
Orleans. He also organizes poetry 
slams. 
 

Sam has just graduated from Andover Newton Theological School, 
finished his two year ministerial internship, and gotten married. And 
now he’s ready to lead our ministry with youth. 
 

You can meet Sam at the Father’s Day Picnic on Sunday, June 19. 
He’ll also meet with Senior Youth that evening. 
 

Just in case you’re wondering “Teitel” is pronounced the same as 
“title”. 

Recyclers Alert:  
Summer 2016 

 

For those who recall our   
Neolithic solstice sunrise 
reenactment a couple years 
ago: it's time to build mega-
liths again.   
 

The RE program seeks your 
egg cartons (paperboard only 
-- no plastic or styrofoam, 
please).  If we all start now, 
we'll reach our goal of 800 
by Samhain. 

Introducing Sam Teitel 

Senior Youth Group MeetUp with Sam Teitel: June 19 

Senior Youth Group will meet on Sunday, June 19, from 5 to 7 pm. 
Sam Teitel wants to get to know you and hear your hopes and 
dreams. Also there’ll be time to talk about the upcoming service-

learning/mission trip to New Orleans this coming February. 

Thank you Chris Scheller! 

Hey Children and Youth!  
A volunteer opportunity for you! 

 

Volunteers are needed at church to 
reorganize and put away RE sup-
plies over the summer. Do the 
markers and scissors still work? 
Let’s test ‘em and keep the good 
ones. We’ll also take apart name 
tags and create name-tag kits for 
each classroom. 
 

Wednesday, June 22, 10 am to 3 
pm. Please report to the RE Office 
to get your assignment.  

During worship on May 15, Jessica Plumridge shared a wonderful 
appreciation of Chris’ four years of service to this congregation. If 
you missed her remarks, check your Annual Report: Karen   
Zelevinsky included Jessica’s message in the RE Committee Report. 
 

We will miss you, Chris! We wish you well on your journey as a  
religious leader. 



JUNE PROGRAMS 

 

June 1, Wednesday, 7:30pm: Book Group – We will discuss “The Invention of Wings” by Sue Monk Kidd. 
  

June 3, Friday, 6pm: Potluck Supper – Bring a dish and enjoy the company. 
  

June 3, Friday, 7pm: Conversations at the Meetinghouse (see page 6) 
  

Children’s Choir will rehearse on Tuesdays June 7 and June 14 at 5:30pm and will be singing at the 
June 5th Sunday service and the June 19 Sunday service. 
  

Women’s Support Group will meet on Thursdays June 9 and June 23 at 7:30pm. 
  

Men’s Support Group will meet on Thursdays June 9 and June 23 at 8pm. 
  

MMAS Theatre Group:  Our last show of the season at Mansfield Music and Arts Society is The World 
Goes Round on June 11 at 8:00pm.  The World Goes 'Round is a musical revue showcasing the songs of John 
Kander and Fred Ebb. Kander and Ebb collaborated for more than 40 years, writing more than twenty musi-
cals, the best known being Cabaret, Chicago, and Fosse. As always, If we have enough people we will make-

our-own reception at 7:00 pm and the show starts at 8:00 pm. Tickets are $26.00 per person.  Please email or 
call Pat McDougal if interested.  
  

Last call for laughs—Let’s Laugh Today is on Saturday, June 11th, 11am-noon in Program Rooms A/B. 
In September we will continue again with every second Saturday of each month.  See how contagious laughter 
really is by attending a FREE Laughter Yoga session.  Any age and any level of physical ability can participate 
in this uplifting experience! Led by Certified Laughter Yoga Teachers, Linda and Bill Hamaker. PLEASE 
BRING AT LEAST ONE CANNED GOOD FOR THE SHARON/STOUGHTON FOOD PANTRY. Please 
bring your water bottle because laughing is dehydrating. New laughers are always welcomed! See more infor-
mation at www.letslaughtoday.com. 
 

Meditation Group will meet on Tuesdays June 7 and June 14 at 7:30pm. 
  

June 10, Friday, 6pm – 7:30pm, vestry: Potluck Supper –bring a dish and enjoy the company. 
 

Father’s Day Picnic: Sunday June 19 - On the church grounds immediately after the worship service.  Bring 
a dish to share: choice of salad, dessert, snack or beverage.  See signup sheet in vestry so that we can get a 
head count.  The men will prepare grilled hamburgers, hot dogs, veggie 

burgs/dogs, sausages.   Fun for all!  See you there!  
 

Give yourself the gift of joy! Divine Moves is a form of moving meditation combining simple, repetitive 
movements with a very cool mix of music. All are welcome. Shy people are especially encouraged to try it out: 
this is a judgment free space. On Tuesday, June 21, 7:30-9 pm, our theme is Sanctuary, music by Donna De-
Lory. Questions? Contact Louise Marcoux at dre @ uusharon.org. 
  

Friday June 24, 7pm, vestry: Art in the Heart  - Join us for  an evening of play, fun, creativity, and commu-
nity. We will provide for you a variety of artistic media under the guidance of our Art in the Heart Team of 
Kate Parker O’Toole, Mare Parker O’Toole, Dia Cheney, and Appleseed Robinson. This is art without right or 
wrong, good or bad, better or worse – rather, it is art for everyone to enjoy and be joyful. 

(Continued on page 6) 

 

 

 

 

A quorum of at least 20% of members of record is required to approve all articles.  The Warrant is attached in 
your email along with this newsletter, and will also be mailed to all members. 



NEWS FROM OUR  
MEETINGHOUSE COMMUNITY 

 

• In May, Colleen Tuck had an 
opportunity to enjoy lunch and a 
leisurely afternoon visit with   
Lucy Bailey.  She continues to 
enjoy the amenities of assisted 
living; her many new friends; the 
company of her daughter, who 
lives nearby; and frequent visits 
from a grandson who is a sopho-
more at Dartmouth. 

Are you missing something? 

 

What are you missing? Not in life – just from your closet or drawer. The year’s accumulation in 
the church’s lost & found box includes three umbrellas, a laser sword, several articles of cloth-
ing, a water bottle, and many other choice items. (Well, maybe choice is an exaggeration.) These 
items will be attractively displayed on a table in the vestry. Look for your child’s warm-up pants 
or that missing tennis ball and TAKE IT HOME WITH YOU! All items remaining after our  
Father’s Day picnic will go to either St Vincent’s or the dumpster. 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

Also, a set of Toyota car keys were turned into the office.  They were found inside a purse that was sold during 
the yard sale.  If these may be yours, please contact Janet Mayo at admin@uusharon.org or 781-784-3652 x1.  

 

 

 

Annual end-of-summer Church Retreat takes 
place on August 26-28th at Ferry Beach in Sa-
co, ME. This year we are making a concerted 
effort to include people who are new to the 
church, or new to Ferry Beach, and especially 
families with younger children. 
 

Ferry Beach is a wonderful place for kids. To 
register on-line go to ww.ferrybeach.org to   
reserve your lodging and meals and call the 
Sharon UU Church office to have your name 
added to the sign up sheet or sign up in person 
in the office. Contact Glenn Rivard for more 
information. Ferry Beach contact # is 207-282-

4489. Free tents are available as a weekend 
loaner. 

JUNE PROGRAMS, continued 

 

Covenant Groups – A covenant group is a small group (between 8 and 12 persons) that meets twice a month. 
In a safe and contemplative atmosphere they discuss core spiritual and moral themes. The conversations are 
very deep. We currently have two covenant groups which will not be meeting in July or August but will recon-
vene in September. If you would like to be part of a Covenant Group for the next church year (September 2016
-June 2017) please contact Jim Robinson at revrobinson@uusharon.org.  

(Continued from page 5) 



Our Dear Friends, 
  

Spring has arrived at Transylvania too. And as usually, the nature, the work, the agriculture have called the 
people to the fields. But they still have time for the life of the congregation, too. On the 15th of March, on the 
occasion of our national holiday we organised a celebration. This holiday is very important for us, because it 
reminds us to the revolution which burst out in 1848, where our ancestors lost their lives  for freedom, equality 
and fraternity. I know that these are important things for you too, as you fought for the same things during the 
American Civil War. 
 

In the church at Csokfalva, we organised an ecumenical celebration together with the Reformed congregation 
and after that at the monument which was established in front of our church in 1931 for our heroes we had a 
festive speech, where the children recited poems and we wreathed the monument.  
 

During this national holiday at Erdoszentgyorgy, in the parks of the castle we organised an open-air celebra-
tion, too, together with the Romano-Catholic and Reformed congregations.Here different politicians held their 
speeches, including Hungary’s ambassador, too.  
 

Together with Easter a new interesting thing came into my life too. I had to hold a festive speech in a public 
radio which covers all our country. I don’t have to tell you how excited I was. But this challenge filled me with 
pleasure and excitement. 
 

April was a bit busy. I accepted to hold a presentation at the meeting of the priests with the topic SAMSON , 
THE GOD OF SUN. After a few days I had examination from  the dean, where they checked all our movable 
and real estate. The end of the month was even busier, I had to attend a priest training at Kolozsvar in the 
building of the episcopate. It was a real mental refreshment and experience for me.  
 

Now we had a short holiday, where our family could spend some time with the children and in this way we 
could realise what a great blessing they are for us, and how little time we can spend with them during our eve-
ryday life. 
 

I am happy that the members of our congregation who have facebook, can follow those events which you share 
in your photos. With the personal meeting I hope that this relationship will become stronger. Up to then I send 
all my regards and love,  
 

Rev. Lóránt Tőkés 

The Unitarian Church of Sharon also has a partner Unitarian Church in Portsmouth, England. At the current 
time, about twelve members of UCS have an active internet correspondence with an English Unitarian in 
Portsmouth.  
 

During our Sunday service on June 19th we will learn a bit more about our English partner church and have a 
card which everyone can sign and which Colleen  Tuck can bring and deliver to them when she visits the 
Portsmouth congregation on July 3.  Jim Robinson will be visiting the Portsmouth congregation on July 31.  
With these visits we hope to expand and deepen our connection.  

PARTNER CHURCH NEWS 

From Our Partner Church in Transylvania 

Portsmouth, England Partner Church News 

And Colleen Tuck adds this news from our Transylvania Partner:  
 

Izabella, whose son David our church supports with a high school scholarship, writes with both unwelcome 
and good news. She continues to have health problems and was hospitalized this winter, though she is at home 
now. On a much brighter side, David is having a very good year in school. His grade ranking was 8.52 at the 
half semester – a grade his parents are very proud of. Because Isabella has been unable to return to work, the 
family is tremendously appreciative of our help and sends a heart-felt thank you to the congregation.  



Rainbow Sunday - On June 5th, the Unitarian Church of Sharon will celebrate our annual Rainbow Sunday. The morning worship service 
will be led by Mia and Lionel. Mia will share on the momentous ruling for marriage equality by the U.S. Supreme Court and the resulting 
backlash in several states promoting “Religious Freedom”. Lionel will share his experience coming out as a transgender youth. Plan to wear 
a colored shirt of the rainbow for the annual UCS photo after the service. 
  

Honoring LGBTQ Equality, the UCS Social Justice Committee has selected the Gay Lesbian Straight Education Network (GLSEN) as the 
recipient of the “brown envelope” offerings for the first three Sundays in June. This is an organization of educators creating safe and affirm-
ing environments in schools for LGBTQ students through training for school faculties and the formation of Gay Straight Alliances for the 
youth. For more information, please see www.glsen.org The “brown envelope” offering for the fourth Sunday in June will support the summer 
youth programs of the Unitarian Universalist Urban Ministry. For more information, see www.uuum.org 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Thank you! The Social Justice Committee is grateful to report that from June 2015 through April 2016 a total of $11,041 was donated 
through the “Brown Envelope” offerings received and supplemented with Fair Trade sales profits. See the SJC’s annual report for a break-
down of the social justice themes and organizations supported this last year. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Boston Pride Parade – Don your rainbow colored shirts and bring out your drums and scooters to march in the annual Boston Pride Parade 
on Saturday, June 11th. We will meet at the Sharon train station and ride the 9:08 AM train into Back Bay. We will then attend the Pride ser-
vice at the Arlington Street Church at 11:00 AM. At noon, we will march representing UCS and our area’s UU churches in the Pride Parade. 
Please join us! Happy Pride! 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
UU Urban Ministry Anti-Racism Network – UUUM is forming a UU network of congregational leaders to do anti-racism educational and 
action oriented work. These leaders will meet quarterly. The hope is to create a resource network that will strengthen the capacity of each 
individual congregation and the movement towards racial justice. If you are interested in participating, please contact Mia Joiner-Moore at 
lizandmia@aol.com for more information. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Spectra Pipeline Update - Spectra is only going to go away if WE ALL help make it too expensive for the company to continue. That means 
throwing up roadblocks and delays at every possible opportunity and making every aspect of this project expensive for them. That’s the rea-
son Kinder Morgan terminated its pipeline project and we can do the same for the Access Northeast. The Sharon Board of Selectmen is now 
doing its part. It’s time for us to join with UU congregations and other groups along the pipeline route doing all sorts of fun community events 
this summer. It also involves doing some heavy reading and combing over EIS reports coming out—no one can read 22,000 pages in a 
short time by themselves! Join us at our No Sharon Gas Pipeline meeting to hear a full update and help plan for summer activities including 
an historic pipeline march that will come through Sharon! NSGP meeting Monday, June 13th, at 7 PM Moose Hill Wildlife Sanctuary. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Shopping for Justice Update - Don't forget to keep in mind our fundraising effort on behalf of ending hunger and homelessness as we 
enter the busy summer season. The Social Justice Committee offers grocery gift cards from local grocery stores for sale at Coffee Hour, and 
while you get the full value of the card for your shopping needs, approximately 5% of the amount remains with the church to help fund our 
MainSpring House lunchmaking efforts and other social justice work. Planning on being away for chunks of the summer? Stock up for your 
grocery shopping needs before you leave. Heading for Maine for some R&R? Hannaford's stores are easily found up and down the coast! 
And remember, at Stop&Shop, Hannafords and Roche Bros., you can buy your choice of hundreds of other gift cards to merchants, restau-
rants and service providers by using your grocery store cards, and thus benefiting the church when you pick up graduation, birthday or other 
gift cards for you or for others. It's a great way to 'shop for justice' while you go about your everyday tasks. 
  

FYI, with the recent closure of some of the Roche Bros. stores in our area, sales of their cards has fallen off. If you are loyal to Roche Bros. 
and want us to continue to offer their cards, please stop by the Shopping for Justice table and let us know - if we don't see any new interest 
in their brand, we may be dropping them from our program. Thanks for your support of this important justice work of the Church. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
During the Summer – Canned food donations will continue to be collected at UCS for the Stoughton-Sharon Food Pantry. We will continue 
to make lunches for MainSpring House one Sunday a month. Shopping for Justice gift cards and Fair Trade items will continue to be availa-
ble for sale during coffee hour on Sundays. 
  

The social justice committee will next meet in August. However, comments, questions and suggestions to the committee can be sent to  
justicecommittee@uusharon.org Have a most wonderful summer! 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Upcoming Dates:      Sunday, June 5th – Rainbow Sunday 
                                    Saturday, June 11th – ASC Pride Service and Boston Pride Parade 
                                    Sunday, June 12th, Coffee Hour – Lunchmaking for MainSpring House  

SOCIAL JUSTICE UPDATES -  JUNE 2016 



Please go to  www.uusharon.org/calendars  to reserve meeting space or  to view the most up to date calendar. 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 

Book Group 
7:30pm 

Adult Choir 
7:30pm 

2 

 

3 

Potluck Sup-
per 6pm 

Conversa-
tions at the 
Meetinghouse 
7pm 

4 

 

5 

Family Worship Service 10am 

Worship Service 10:30am 

RE Classes 10:30am 

Membership Committee 
11:45am 

Youth Group 5pm 

Covenant Group 7pm 

 

6 

Women’s Group 
I (Closed 
Group) 7:30pm 

7 

Children’s 
Choir 5:30pm 

Meditation 
Group 7:30pm 

8 

Adult Choir 
7:30pm 

9 

Second Women’s 
Group 7:30pm 

Men’s Group 8pm 

10 

Potluck Sup-
per 6pm 

Annual Meet-
ing 7:30pm 

11 

Let’s Laugh 
Today 11am 

 

12 

Family Worship Service 10am 

Worship Service 10:30am 

RE Classes 10:30am 

Youth Group 5pm 

New Member Dinner 5pm 

Covenant Group 7pm 

 

13  14 

Children’s 
Choir 5:30pm  

Meditation 
Group 7:30pm 

15 

Caring Committee 
7pm 

16  17  18 

 

19 

Worship Service 10:15am 

Father’s Day Picnic 11:30am 

 

20  21  

Divine Moves 
7:30pm 

22 

 

23 

Women’s Group 
7:30pm 

Men’s group 8pm 

24 

Newsletter 
Deadline 5pm 

Art in the 
Heart 7pm 

25  

26 

Worship Service 10:15am 

Writer’s Group 11:45am 

 

27  28  29  30    


